

CICMBER CICHER

The Newsletter of the Waynesburg Area Chamber of Commerce Phone: (412) 627-5926 • Fax: (412) 627-8017 E-mail: wbgchamb@greenepa.net

CONGRATULATIONS BONNIE JEAN SMOUSE



Bonnie was presented with a bouquet and balloons as she was "surprised" at our September 24th General Meeting and informed that she was the 1997 recipient of the DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD from the Waynesburg Area Chamber of Commerce. Bonnie joins an exceptional and honorable list of recipients beginning with Jack McCracken, 1988; Harry Anderson, 1989; Dennis Mattei, 1990; J. E. Victor Carlson (deceased), 1991; Mary Clovis Parkinson, 1992; Richard V. Morgan, 1993; Juanita Thompson, 1994; Ken Stilwell, 1995; and, Jim Sokoloff, 1996. John Owen, Shirley Stockdale and Selene Sowden chaired the committee of nine that made the selection by secret ballot from a list of notable, dedicated and selfless community leaders/volunteers. At the Award Ceremony, October 17th,

Bonnie was honored with a plaque and picture (along with a program of the dinner and ceremony); citations from The Honorable Frank Mascara, Member of Congress; State Senator Barry Stout; State Representative Bill DeWeese and the Corner Cupboard Foodbank. Sheila Christopher Director of the Food Bank and nominator, delivered an eloquent tribute and spoke of the many achievements and contributions of Bonnie to the Greene County Community, her family and society. She spoke of her foster parenting and volunteering. Her role as a Corner Cupboard Food Bank Volunteer and Board Member, Central Greene School District bus driver, East Franklin Grange member, Women of the Moose involvement, American Red Cross-Greene County Chapter-Board Member, Franklin Township Auditor, Salvation Army participant, farmer, Humane Society volunteer and active participation with the Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts of America and Little League; as well as her devotion as mother, wife and friend. Bonnie will serve as the 1997 Grand Marshall of the Chamber's Annual Christmas Parade and is now an Honorary Lifetime Member of the Waynesburg Area Chamber of Commerce. Again, our sincere congratulations Bonnie . . . we are very proud to display your picture, along with past recipients, at our new Chamber office.

WAYNESBURG COLLEGE SCHEDULES FALL VISITATION DAYS

Prospective Waynesburg College students and their families are invited to attend the school's Fall Visitation Days on Saturday, October 25th and Saturday, November 8th. "Guests will be able to meet students, faculty, and staff who will answer questions about enrolling in one of Pennsylvania's top colleges." For further information call Robin Moore, Dean of Admissions or the toll free number 1-800-225-7393. Mort Gamble's Office of College Relations will also assist you.

General Membership Meeting Wednesday, October 22, 1997

Speaker from Community Alliance on Regional Tax Referenda Please attend and bring a guest . . . questions will be answered! BE INFORMED

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

BRODAK PRINTING COMPANY

100 Park Avenue Carmichaels, PA 15320

Contact: John Brodak (412) 966-5178 – (412) 966-5670 Mailing Address: 228 Locust Street

and

Tracy Pekar*

506A East George Street Carmichaels, PA 15320 (412) 966-8760

*Joined as an individual, planning to start a personal child-care business. Good Luck Tracy!

We would like to express our appreciation to William B. Northrop, Sr., Co-Publisher of the Observer-Reporter for sharing his experiences with us regarding the long-ago purchase of the Democrat Messenger and eventual "Greene County" section of the Observer-Reporter and for his renewed commitment to improve and refine their coverage as well as their personal and professional relationship with Greene County. We were introduced to Greene County's new General Manager at the Observer, Mr. John Glass . . . who very kindly acted as photographer for the newspaper and their coverage of our surprise announcement to Bonnie Jean Smouse that she had been chosen our Distinguished Award Recipient. Their story the following day and Mr. Northrop's editorial was GREAT!

Welcome to our New Executive Secretary

Carol Patterson, was recently hired as our new part-time employee... we are very pleased to have her with us and look forward to a long and rewarding association. Many of you already know Carol; however, in our next issue we will highlight her background so that those of you who haven't had the pleasure, will get to know more about Carol.

We invite you to come by our new office, greet Carol, see the office, offer suggestions or just say hello. We would like to share our new environment with you.

CONGRATULATIONS

MELODY LONGSTRETH recently won the title of "Ms. Mon Valley 1997-1998!" It was the "Summer of Autumn," but the "Melody lingered on . . ." Nah, I didn't say that!

Exciting Move For Waynesburg Area Chamber

Some of you already know from the Board Meetings and the September 24th General Meeting that we have moved our office space to 17 South Washington Street. The County has been providing space for the Chamber for many years; however, we have outgrown the space we previously occupied and the condition of the office was such that major remodeling was required to enhance the appearance of our Chamber office. For those of you who have stopped in to visit, I'm sure no explanation is required. We were also given an opportunity, by the County to join in a partnership with Tourism, particularly in light of the fact that the Chamber's commitment to tourist requirements has always been a factor in our budgeting and a responsibility that we assumed for any persons requiring information about our community, our County and in fact our State. Tourism is the second largest industry in this State and we, as a Chamber, have never been able to provide the material (brochures, guides, etc.) to attract interested inquirers to the area. Fortunately for the County, Jackie Brodak-Kingora was hired over a year ago as Tourism Coordinator, promptly joined the Chamber and thereafter, agreed to become a member of the board. She has since been elected as Board Secretary and has served, in addition to her abounding schedule, with dedication and commitment; particularly her service with Suzanne Huffman, our Vice-President, on the Long-Range Planning Committee. I am personally grateful to our Board President Andrew Corfont, Suzanne Huffman, Vice President; Jackie Kingora, Secretary and our Treasurer, Selene Sowden, comprising the Executive Committee, who worked with the Commissioners and the County of Greene to come up with this innovative partnership. Similar partnerships are growing throughout Pennsylvania and it is exciting to be at the forefront of this type of leadership. As I stated in a letter to Attorney Mary Pruss who researched our Articles of Incorporation and other legal documents, "one of our goals should be to maximize the contribution of tourism and tourism-related business on the county's economy by increasing the number of visitors to our County, thereby helping our local business (economy) and increasing Chamber membership and volunteers." The Letter of Understanding signed by the County Commissioners and our committee provides us a "funding stream" with which we are enabled to further increase our productivity and share expenses and resources that have heretofore been duplicated. We are now in a financial position to hire a parttime employee for the Chamber and the County will hire a part-time employee for Tourism. I will continue to direct the functions of the Chamber and coordinate tourism with Jackie Kingora, the county's personnel director, who will retain her directorship of tourism and promotion. I want to also thank the remaining directors on our board for their deliberation and support of this partnership; particularly, their attendance at a special board meeting to vote for this motion, thereby permitting us to expedite the move and facilitate

a Letter of Understanding with the County. To all of you, my sincere thanks for your support. I am dedicated to serving our membership and ensuring the ongoing success of the chamber's operation. In addition, I am committed to coordinating and assisting in the implementation, and enhancement of the tourism structure and foundation that has so ably been launched by Jackie Kingora and the County of Greene. I know we will continue to move forward to keep and attract businesses and stimulate the growth and economy of our area.

Jacqueline A. Camp, Executive Director

Pennsylvania Visitor's Guide

While they last, pick up a free copy of the 1997 PA Visitor's Guide and Pennsylvania Map at your Chamber office or call and we will take your order. Pennsylvania – "Memories Last A Lifetime"

CALENDAR

October - November

- 1. October 1-31 Lions Club Nut Sale
- 2. October 4th Waynesburg College Homecoming Parade
- 3. October 4-5 Pigs in a Blanket Festival Carmichaels
- October 10th Commemorate Completion of Mason-Dixon Line @ Mason Dixon Historical Park
- October 11th Annual Buckwheat Festival Mason Dixon Park Red Barn (8:00 am to 5:00 pm)
- October 17th Corner Cupboard Food Bank –
 5th Anniversary fund-raiser Jefferson Fire Hall
- 12. October 18-19 Harvest Festival Greene County Historical Museum
- 13. October 25th Simmental Sale Greene County Fairgrounds
- October 30th Halloween Parade Waynesburg
- November 1st Greene County Memorial Hospital's "Harvest Ball" – Nemacolin Woodlands
- 16. November 5th 4H Pig Show & Sale Greene County Fairgrounds
- 17. November 8th Social Service League Holiday Craft Show – Waynesburg
- Nov. 13th-15th Spraggs Methodist Church Craft Show – Waynesburg
- Nov. 15th-16th Greene Academy Christmas Craft Show – Carmichaels
- 20. Nov. 29th 4H Beef Club Weigh In Greene County Fairgrounds
- 21. December 1-31 Lions Club Christmas Tree Sale

Note: If any of the membership has not received their 1997 sticker to place on their plaque; or, if you need a Plaque, please contact the Chamber office.

Waynesburg College News and Performing Arts Schedule

Waynesburg College proudly announced their 1997-98 Performing Arts Series. I am certainly planning to mark my calendar for these outstanding events: (I attended the recent performance of The Paramount Brass... BRAVO!)

Kuntu Repertory Theatre October 23rd

Historic and contemporary dramatic works about African-American life, offering creative ways to explore the human experience. Ideal for the whole family!

String Trio of New York November 20th

Sophisticated, engaging acoustic improvisations, acclaimed throughout North America, Europe, East Asia and North Africa. "Guaranteed to enchant you!"

Salsamba January 29th

Blending the traditions of American jazz and the spicy rhythms of Cuba, Brazil and the Caribbean. The beat of Latin Jazz is yours!

Amernet March 3rd

Back by popular demand! This fantastic string quartet graced the stage of the New Performing Arts Center last October, helping to celebrate the opening of their wonderful facility. Now they're back for a special encore for your enjoyment.

African Dance & Drum Ensemble April 16th

Bringing the musical traditions of Africa, the Caribbean, and the Americas to the PAC. "Pulsating, vivacious!"

All performances will be held at the Waynesburg College Performing Arts Center with the curtain rising at 8:00 p.m. They advise you watch your local paper for additional details or contact the Office of College Relations, Waynesburg College (412) 852-3289 – Mort Gamble. You may also check their Web Site: http://waynesburg.edu/

Walk for the Cure

Congratulations to Chad Moore - Juvenile Diabetes Foundation Walk brought in over \$40,000, the largest amount per capita of any JDF walk! We were proud to be represented and want to thank all who participated. Shirley Stockdale raised the most money for the Chamber representatives WHAT A WOMAN! It was a beautiful day wonderful fellowship - even the tiny tots walked along, talking to each other, holding hands, giggling and (thankfully) slowing down their grandparents and parents. There were no tender feet, but a few sore "piggy" backs.

A SPECIAL GET WELL MESSAGE

The World's a better place because of people like Jim Moore . . . we know he isn't well and we also know you would like to contact one of your favorite people!

> Jim Moore 107 North Porter Waynesburg, PA 15370



Carmichaels: 966-5041 Waynesburg: 852-1715 Greene Plaza: 627-3134 Greensboro: 943-3581 Pioneer: 499-5136 Washington: 225-5300 McMurray: 941-9030 Claysville: 663-7723

The Personal Service Bank



Rush Funeral Home, Inc.

Complete Funeral Service Counseling Monuments

CARL E. "GENE" RUSH Funeral Director

Box 388 Rogersville, PA 15359 (412) 499-5181



Waynesburg Office 852-2401



The only local Internet Service Provider where speed, quality, and service matter.

GreenePA

(412) 852-2599 http://www.greenepa.net/

GreenePA is a service of Within Technology, Inc.

Fast 33.6 Dial-ins Faster ISDN Dial-ins **Digital Modems Business Accounts Web Hosting**



Member F.D.I.C. An Affiliate of BT Financial Corporation

Main Office Uniontown

58 West Main Street Uniontown, PA 15401 412/438-4531

Cherry Tree

341 McClellandtown Road 67 West Church Street Uniontown, PA 15401 412/439-3907

Jefferson

36 Greene Street Jefferson, PA 15344 412/883-2215

Fairchance

Fairchance, PA 15436 412/564-7447

Waynesburg 1 West High Street

Waynesburg, PA 15370 412/627-6126

Equal Opportunity Lender

Giant Eagle

412/438-8586

Route 51 Fayette Plaza

Uniontown, PA 15401





We're Here To Help You

Rep. Bill DeWeese

54 Washington St. Waynesburg, PA **627-VOTE**



"For a working future, this is the place"

Greene County Job Center

653 East High Street, Waynesburg 627-6181

"... designed to provide a full range of employment, training and related services TO THE EMPLOYER, without charge..."

The Number
One Source
For News And
Information In
Greene County
7 Days A Week.

Serving Greene County for more than 85 years.



Observer-Reporter

32 Church St., Waynesburg, PA 852-2602 or 1-800-222-6397 Ext. 3345 or 3357

ALLTEL Helps Your Community Stay In Touch

ALLTEL takes pride in community involvement, from the telecommunications services we offer, to our community volunteer efforts.

As community volunteers for school programs, we introduce the younger generation to the wonders of the phone. At local events we educate the public on what lies beyond those phone lines.

But our efforts don't stop there. We continuously update our equipment to keep in step with growth and development in your community.

For all your community's needs, we're there, keeping your lines of communication open and more.



savings and loan association of **GREENE COUNTY**



Phone 627-6116

FDIC

HELP US KEEP OUR MAILING LIST CORRECT

If there is a mistake on your mailing label or the person whose name appears on the label is no longer with your company, please drop us a note or give us a call. We'll correct it right away.



WAYNESBURG AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

17 South Washington Street Waynesburg, PA 15370 Phone: (412) 627-5926 Fax: (412) 627-8017 E-mail: wbgchamb@greenepa.net BULK RATE U.S. POSTAGE PAID Waynesburg, PA Permit No. 116

Please be sure to share this newsletter with others in your place of business.

